
City of Petersburg  
Minutes of Regular City Council Meeting  

August 2, 2021 - 7:00 p.m.  
Petersburg, MI  49270  

  
A Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date.  

      The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman  
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Lawrence Schadewald, Joanne 
Tollison.  
Absent:  Kevin Richards 
  

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Cilley. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried.  
  
Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded.  

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 7/19/21, be approved.         
Supported by Schadewald.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried.  

  
Public Comment:   
 
New Business:  
  
Planning Commission chairperson Stella Kirby highlighted the final technical review of the zoning book by 
McKenna.  Total cost to rewrite the book if done all at one time, $36,000.  $4000 to produce a Permitted Use 
Table. 
 
Moved by Bauer to amend the current Planning Commission budget from $500 to $3000 to allow for McKenna 
to produce a Permitted Use Table at a cost not to exceed $4000.  Supported by Cilley.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent 
(1) Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Bruckner to accept the resignation of electrical inspector Louis Duby effective 9/15/21.  Supported by 
Bauer.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 
Mayor to contact the State electrical department to find out qualifications needed for electrical inspector. 
 
Moved by Cilley to allow Lume Cannabis to park food trucks on Tandem Court near their parking lot for a 1 
year anniversary celebration, September 3-6, provided they advise the fire department.  Supported by Tollison.  
Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 
 
Old Business:  
  
Mayor reports the stairs to Fernstrom Park are unsafe and will be disassembled by the DPW department.  In their 
place, the plan is to install at least a 20’ 42” culvert down the hill closer to the wastewater plant that pedestrians 
and golf carts could cross over to the park. 
  
Council Reports:  
 
Tollison suggested that there be some sort of ribbon cutting on the Safe Routes to School sidewalks.  Cilley will 
contact Summerfield Schools to see if it can be incorporated into their Welcome Back and Bell Dedication on 
August 31. 
  
Employee Reports:  
  
Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:58p.m. Supported by Bauer. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion 
carried.  
  

Guests:  Stella Kirby, Charlie Vittore, Kristy Alessi, Alice Bruckner  
Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin  
  
Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk  
  
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman  


